Warrior Connect General Meeting September 9, 2025 | 7pm

AGENDA/MINUTES

Attendees: Kate, Tonya, Jennifer G, Amber, Grethcen, Adrian, Lauren, Sandy, Kharisma, Esther, Jessica, Tammy, Abby, Christine, Julia, Jennifer

Meeting called to order 7:01

Principal's Report:

- [Principal Jackson Insert here]
- [Principal Hall Insert here]
- No Update

Counseling Report:

- Last Day to Drop/Add a class 9/12/2025
- Pass/Fail must be declared 2 weeks (10 school days) before the end of the semester
- Every other year classes
 - o AP Bio/AP Chem
 - Ap Studio Art
 - Ap Art History
 - Ap Comparative Gov
 - o AP Computer Science Java
 - AP European History (Potentially)

This is the list as of today we will update as changes come.

Katie explained that WC is a conduit between parents, students, and staff. Support academics, staff, graduation medals, ISASP rewards, clubs, grounds, and hospitality.

Executive Committee Reports:

President: Katie Mohasci & Vice President: Tonya Holian

 Volunteer opportunities Interested individuals welcome to job shadow for upcoming committee and board vacancies. Opportunities to volunteer in person or behind the scenes.
 Reach out to WC board via email to inquire about opportunities.
 washingtonwarriorconnect@gmail.com

- Please consider donating your time and/or making a financial or in-kind gift towards the 2025-2026 school year
- Following and Sharing Social Media Posts (Warrior Connect Facebook Page)
- Exploring fundraising and/or sponsorship opportunities **Campaign starts at the beginning of the year.**

Treasury: Jennifer Gibbons

• Budget and Budget Approval for October meeting.

Grounds: Christine Erickson & Esther O'Donnell

• Grounds clean-up was a big success. About 25 volunteers showed up, lots of big tools and the Sindt family brought a gator which was awesome! We hauled all debris away to avoid it sitting there for a while. We did do more than just "our" gardens: wanted the school entry to look good all around. Christine and Esther will keep an eye on weeds during fall. Also working on a sign for the new North entry garden with donor recognition. We will probably plant some plants in the pool garden in fall to fill empty spots. No larger fall cleanup needed. Fall maintenance. Large cleanup in spring.

Hospitality: Leah Sloan, Marcy Pease, Sandy Scaia

• Conference Tailgate Party. This will be our first event of the year for Hospitality! We will be hosting a tailgate themed event for our wonderful WHS staff! We will be sending out a Signup genius soon for those who wish to donate items or volunteer time for this event. Tentative date will be October 13th. We can't wait! Snack table went well at Warrior Walkthrough.

Warrior Closet: Amy Rouse

- The Warrior Closet is a free closet of items for our students. These items are available to all of our students. We have all sorts of things that our Warriors may need throughout their day!
- A HUGE THANK YOU to those that came and helped clean out and organize the closet now that it is in its new space! It was super helpful!!!
- There is currently a Donors Choose page open for the closet if anyone is interested in donating to help us get a few more items that are needed. That link is <u>Warrior Closet Donors Choose Link</u>.
- For those who may not know what the closet is, here is some info on the items we accept/have available! Warrior Closet Doc

College Connections: Becky Lindwall Notes with Counseling

 Warrior Connect is planning to have its College Connection again during the second period on the last Tuesday of December (12/23) before winter break. We will again be in the Main Auditorium and feature a panel of about 8-12 recent WHS grads who can take questions about their college/trade school programs and experiences. Getting students who are back in time can

- be tricky as sometimes they are still taking finals, but usually we have at least eight who make it, and while most are just past year's grads, we also have enjoyed a range of ages so that they are necessarily all freshmen.
- As with the last three years, a Google invite will be sent to current sophs, juniors and seniors
 after Thanksgiving break. Those interested can RSVP their intended attendance and also submit
 questions about college in advance. (Teachers have to excuse them based on passing grades and
 assuming they don't have a test/final that day). Counseling has done a terrific job moderating
 this event in the past, and Becky will connect with that office soon to confirm it works again for a
 counselor to moderate the event.
- Event features about 30 minutes of Q&A from the submitted questions, after which live questions can be asked and then WHS students may come visit with grads in person in front of the stage.
- Becky will be checking with the Activities Office to be sure the Main Aud is again available this
 year for the event. It is usually the same day as the winter choir concert, but panel members just
 sit at the edge of the stage so there is not any interference with the risers. Julia stated that they
 used to do a meal before covid.

Adjourned 7:34

Reference Items (Not Discussed in Meeting)

Volunteer Reference Information

Raptor Volunteering Tracking System, https://apps.raptortech.com/Volunteer/Login/MTE5OTpWb2x1bnRlZXI6ZW4tVVM=

This link will be posted at the end of each month as a reminder to enter your volunteer hours. Make Washington's Volunteer hours show up in district records! Go Warriors!

or reach from the Washington High School Website:

https://washington.crschools.us/students-families/parent-teacher-association/

Executive Contact Information

Role, Name, Contact Information: washingtonwarriorconnect@gmail.com

President: Katie Mohasci
 Vice President: Tonya Holian
 Treasurer: Jennifer Gibbons
 Secretary: Gretchen Paricka

College Connections: Becky Lindwall

• Grounds: Christine Erickson & Esther O'Donnell

- Hospitality: Leah Sloan (lead), Marcy Pease, Sandy Scaia
- Warrior Closet: Amy Rouse